    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                     December 13, 2022
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, and Brandon Shortt. Aldermen Chris Basler and John Schweigert were absent. Also attending the meeting was TJ Garbs with Cochran, Water Superintendent John Lurk and Christopher Crocker with MODOT. Levi Woods with MODOT joined the meeting by phone.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the November Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Brandon Shortt, seconded by Monica Rozier.
Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Brandon Shortt. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Thursday, 12/08/2022.
Christopher Crocker took the floor to explain that MODOT is interested in tying the north bound rest area into the City Sewer System. Mayor Monia asked what their monthly water usage is, but those figures were not available. They inquired about the possibility of connecting at the Love’s property. This is a force main with grinder pumps and mini lift stations and the Mayor is not interested in doing that. They will have to feed to a gravity main line, which would be available at Highway Y and St. Agnes Drive. The Mayor stated he wants to be helpful, if possible, but would need an extensive engineering report before considering anything. Levi Woods agreed and said everything would be at their expense. The Mayor asked about the south bound weigh station and that feeds under I-55 to the north bound side. Levi will get figures. MODOT has until the end of 2026 to have this project completed. Christopher left the meeting at 7:25 PM.
TJ Garbs reported that the new storage tank has been disinfected and passed two water tests favorably. The new tank is ready to be brought online after some incidental tie-in work. The project is nearly complete except for rock, fencing and demolition of the existing standpipe. Moving on to the Clement Road Project, City Attorney Mark Bishop was contacted regarding the preparation of Easement/Right-of-Way documentation, and he responded with advice and requests. The paperwork is in progress. When this is complete, TJ will prepare a draft letter to send to impacted residents, with the documents. This should be complete in approximately two weeks and Clerk Randoll will send out to residents. The Mill Hill/Jersey Lane project was started before that paperwork was signed and TJ stated he wants all signatures before the Clement Road project begins. The Mayor and Council agree. Supplemental Agreement No. 5, Additional Water Main Design Along Clement Road was presented in the amount of $27,260.00. The original contract was for one project but has become more complicated and time-consuming with the addition of the road expansion design. The number of days spent on the project has greatly increased, hence the increase in price. Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to accept this proposal, seconded by Alderman Shortt. The motion was approved. TJ left the meeting at 7:45 PM.
Mayor Monia had planned on a water rate increase to become effective January 2023. He feels this is not the right time and wants to hold off until June 2023. 

Clerk’s Notes: Kaleb Breshears thinks it would be a good idea for the City to order any meters needed for the Clement Road project since he has what we need in stock now. He has ordered 200 more, but they will not be in until May of 2023, hopefully. The final report from the Drinking Water Inspection with DNR was received stating “Unsatisfactory Findings – No Response Necessary.” We had no violations and the unsatisfactory findings have been addressed. An email from DNR was received regarding the Wastewater Treatment Plant Operating Permit on December 7, 2022. The permit expired on 12/31/21. The renewal was submitted 12/20/21. It took almost a year for a response. The email stated “the facility submitted a timely and sufficient application in accordance with (statutes). If the Department is unable, through no fault of the permittee, to issue a renewal prior to expiration of the previous permit, the terms and conditions of the expired permit are continued automatically and will remain fully effective and enforceable until such time when a permit action is taken.”
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to go to closed session at 7:50 PM for personnel issues, seconded by Alderman Rozier. Alderman Shortt: aye; Alderman Rozier: aye. Alderman Shortt made a motion to return to open session at 7:55 PM, seconded by Alderman Rozier. Alderman Shortt: aye; Alderman Rozier: aye.

Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 PM, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was approved.
__________________________________

______________________________
Mayor, Paul Monia




City Clerk, Lynnette Randoll
